Local Comprehensive Planning Committee

March 17, 2005, 3:00 p.m.

2nd Floor Conference Room, Town Hall

Present:  Ben Gitlow, Dennis O’Connell, Rex Peterson, ATA

Absent:   Paul Banner

1. Proposals for Wellfleet 2020 and Town-wide survey

The group reviewed proposals from Commonwealth Solutions (Steve Brown) for the Wellfleet 2020 community meeting and from the Barnstable County Department of Human Services (Warren Smith) for the Town-wide survey.  Mr. Gitlow suggested distributing a short informal survey before the Wellfleet 2020 session on April 16.

Mr. O’Connell questioned whether or not it was a good idea to have the survey returned to BCDHS.  Wouldn’t it be a better idea to have it returned to a Wellfleet address?  The group discussed the best way to obtain a random sample for the survey.  Should it be from the Town census, a list of all taxpayers or a list of those that pay personal property tax?  The group also wanted to know the size of the sample.

Finally, the group requested that they receive a draft copy of the final report on the survey before it is released to the public.  Mr. Peterson said he didn’t see any problem with that.  Mr. Gitlow asked if you could “drill down” the data.  Mr. Peterson said that his experience was that it could be done.

2. Natural Resources element

Mr. Gitlow suggested separating what has happened from what is proposed.  Mr. O’Connell said that it was hard to “visualize” the section without more an idea of what the narrative will look like.  The committee continued the discussion until a future meeting when Mr. Banner would be present.

3. Approval of minutes

Mr. O’Connell moved and Mr. Gitlow seconded approval of the minutes from March 3, 2005.  

4. Next Meeting

April 7, 2005 at 9:00 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Rex Peterson, Assistant Town Administrator  

Benjamin Gitlow, Chairman

